
House points

Updated totals


Red House  	 	 770	 

Yellow House 	 	 805	 


Green house 	 	 720	 


Blue House 	 	 725	 


Road safety and 


The Wednesday Challenge


We are encouraging all children to walk 
on Wednesday to school.


Our house leaders will be counting the 
number of children who walk, bike, 
scooter to school every Wednesday for 
house points


Kia kaha tātou!


ATTENDANCE RATE FOR THE 
YEAR


85.75%

Our goal is to better 89% by the end of the year


Kia ora koutou katoa.


Paid Union Meeting - Wednesday 16 November

Paid union meetings for all primary teachers and area school 
teacher members of NZEI Te Riu Roa will take place between 
14 November and 25 November 2022. 

Our school will be closing early on Wednesday 16th November 
at 12.30pm. This is to allow teachers to attend the paid union 
meeting event. We have also been informed that the SKiDS 
after school care programme will be closed on this day.

We ask that you arrange an early pick up for your child on this 
day and/or make arrangements for him/her to go home early.


2022 athletics results


Fun run prizes

These have arrived at school and we will endeavour to hand these 
out to recipients at a special assembly next Friday 18 November at 
9.30am.

A fantastic effort everyone, we managed to raise over $30,000 on 
the day with individual sponsorships.


School newsletter - Week 4 Term 4 2022

School roll - 561


TE KURA O MAUNGATAPU	 11 NOVEMBER 2022

Triple P Parenting Programme


https://www.triplep-parenting.net.nz/nz-uken/find-help/
triple-p-parenting-in-north-island/parent-magazine/
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Up coming events


• Mountain Biking Comp                                     Tuesday 15 November

• Paid Union Meeting                                          Wednesday 16 November

• Fun run prize presentation                                 Friday 18 November

• MASH Disco                                                      Thursday 24 November 

• Xmas in the Park.                                               Wednesday 30 November

• Next BOT meeting                                           Thursday 1 December

• Parent helper morning tea.                               Monday 5 December 11am

• Parent/student conferences                              *Wednesday 7 December and *Thursday 8 December

• Last day term 4                                                 Thursday 15 December 12pm school finishes


Kia kaha kia māia - Be courageous             Kia tika kia pono - Be honest         Manaakitia te tangata, tiakina te tāiao - Be respectful


* School closes at 12.30pm on Wednesday 7 December and Thursday 8 December. This is to allow 
for conferences to take place. A booking system will be made available two weeks out from these 
dates.  

Wicked Writing


Saving a Life

As the speaker spoke, I ran into the dark, cold house. I was greeted with lots of rubbish 
which was burnt to the ground. Walking around the perimeter of the living room, searching 
for people and creatures. It was dark as night. My sparkling torch led the way.

As I entered the bedroom trying to find survivors, I immediately stared at the ground and 
came across a lifeless grey kitten, paralysed with fear. I gently picked up the small cat.

I raced out of the hot, ashy house with the critter still in my hands. I yelled “I’ve found a 
kitten in the house!” I placed a mask over its face so it could breathe. I poured my cold water 
on the kitten’s back. Suddenly the kitten re-activated its life. I was super proud of myself as 
everyone cheered.


By Eli, room 5, year 3.


Car parking infringements


To keep our kids safe, we encourage:


• Walking to school or park and walk.


• Signing children out rather than 
sitting in the drop off zone.


• Meeting children at the back of the 
school.


• Biking to and from school.



	Attendance rate for the year

